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Virtual Laboratory Management Group, Fifth Meeting (VLMG-5)

12 - 14 July 2010

Beijing, China


Exchange of emails between Jerome and ESRC Team for clarification of several topics related to the VLab use of ESRC.

Dear Jerome,

Hello from the new COMET offices. We have successfully moved to a new building and are up and running at UCAR’s Center Green campus, building 2. As expected, we held a meeting in our former location on 23 June, and one of our topics was to address your questions of 16 June. In attendance were Tony Mostek, Luciane Veeck, Bernie Connell, Wendy Abshire, Bryan Guarente, and Pat Parrish.

To begin, we'd like to remind the VLMG that the ESRC is a resource portal, and does not house resources itself. It is being offered to the community as a dedicated "search engine" to identify a wide range of educational and information resources about environmental satellites that are judged as most useful by community members. The ESRC is meant as a focused and more reliable way to find valuable resources than Web resources like Google. The ESRC is not intended to replace the Centers of Excellence websites, but to provide broader access to their own resources, and broader search-ability of resources for VLab partners. The ESRC site is community-driven and community-supported. Although the ESRC it is funded by NOAA, it is offered as an international resource, and depends on international contributors to make it fully successful.

Here are our answers and responses to address each of your questions and concerns (repeated above our response):

> ------------------

> "Is there a need for identifying the VLab provided resources (=VLab Resource Library) by any flag or label within the ESRC catalogue? ( for statistical purpose, to monitor VLab activity, to monitor the audience, or to provide a kind of guarantee, or ownership recognition) This would be consistent with the 5-year strategy referring to the VRL to be made accessible through the ESRC portal. If yes, how should this be implemented, in practice?"

We suggest that VLMG discuss the use of a common label for resources they wish to be identified as formal VLab sources, and using existing metadata fields, place that tag in the title of the submission, at the start or end of each submission description, or included in the publisher field. In this way, the items will be clearly identified and 

someone searching for VLab materials can search using that as a search term.

Because the actually resources our housed at many different locations on many web servers, there is no way to track usage of the individual resources. However, COMET can provide ESRC usage statistics and reports of resource submissions to the VLab Technical Support Officer.

> -----------------------------------

> "Or do we consider instead that "Vlab Resource Library" will no longerexist as such, since it is merged in and superseded by ESRC, which has amuch broader scope and comprehensive content ? Then, for clarification,VLMG should propose an update of the 5-year strategy which refers to the VRL as a particular entity.  (See attached)"

Indeed, the Virtual Resource Library continues to exist made up of the CoE websites and their resources and the ESRC, and all the publishers of resources that are accessed through the ESRC portal. It is up to VLMG discussion to determine whether the name VRL should continue to exist, and whether the VRL page continues to exist on the VLab Website. We see no reason why it shouldn't, as it is an additional portal to the other resource portals.

> --------------------------------------------------

> "It implies (I believe)  that ESRC, a national project, is given -and accepts- the role of "exclusive" agent of the global VLab community. It would be appropriate to reflect it by the Vlab logo at appropriate place on ESRC site, and a short statement."

The COMET Program doesn't see the need to assign the ESRC as an "exclusive" agent, because the ESRC is merely a portal that enhances the functionality of the Virtual Resource Library. We hope that the ESRC is considered a critical resource for VLab, however. COMET's sponsors have so far voiced continued support of the ESRC, and the database and submission procedures have been designed to ensure that only low maintenance will be required over the long term, which will make long-term support easier to guarantee.

Currently, no organizational logos appear on the ESRC homepage, but we suggest including language and the VLab logo on the "About ESRC" page to indicate that is a resource of the VLab. This can be decided by 

the VLMG. COMET’s use of the Vlab logo will require permission to be granted by WMO.

> --------------------------------------

> "- Procedure: Who is responsible for the correctness and relevance of the contents of a module submitted by VLab to ESRC ? Should it be checked by the TSO, by VL co-chairs ? by a VLMG team ? or do we agree that each VLab partner (CoE or sponsoring agency, or WMO Secretariat) is able to take full responsibility, having its own internal review procedures and consults external experts if it feels necessary. Or shall this be done by somebody of ESRC (who may be very competent in satellite science but not be familiar with the VLab or WMO or CGMS)?"

Because the VLMG currently controls the quality of its resources by carefully choosing who is designated as a Center of Excellence, we suggest this be the quality control mechanism for the correctness and relevance of resource content identified as VLab resources. COMET also exercises a degree of quality control for every submission, checking for complete and accurate metadata, and making a decision about the resources relevance to the ESRC (rejecting only a few highly irrelevant resources so far out of nearly 500 submissions). We also expect, because the site is community-driven, that there will be a degree of self-monitoring. If incorrect content is identified, either the publisher or the ESRC team can be contacted, and a decision can be made to correct or remove outdated or incorrect resources. We encourage VLab partners to contribute to this process as they use and submit resources.

> ---------------------------------

> "- Accordingly, when a VLab partner submits a module whom shall it send it to ? And who shall be informed?"

Submissions are made online via the ESRC submission page, then quality assured to a degree by the ESRC team before being made live for the search engine. No modules themselves are sent or inserted into the ESRC upon submission by users. The VLab Technical Support Officer can receive reports periodically about new resource submissions and usage metrics.

> -------------------------------------

> "- Is there a procedure within ESRC to review the topics covered, recommend new topics to be covered or updated ? At least VLMG should do so for the subjects within the scope of the VLab strategy."

The VLMG already regularly discusses curriculum needs, and can suggest submission or development of resources by VLab partners as they see necessary. The COMET program also has regular curriculum needs meetings, and continues to produce environmental satellite educational and training resources at the request of its sponsors, including NOAA (NESDIS and NWS) and EUMETSAT. Our hope is that as the community begins to use the ESRC more regularly, other providers of resources will be submitting their resources.

> -----------------------------------------

> "- Is there a consultation mechanisms within ESRC for preparing submissions?"

The ESRC provides extensive help pages and online instruction about how to submit resources. In addition, the VLMG plans hands on workshops on making submissions, and COMET has offered to support these. We are also available to help individual submitters via the comments submission function, but we have made every effort to make the submission process as self-explanatory as possible.

---------------------------------------

Final comment from COMET: the ESRC version 2.0 will be available in July with a Spanish-language interface. We encourage our international partners to translate the interface into other languages as well, and these could be included in future versions of the ESRC. If you have additional questions or comments or require further clarification to any of the above, please let us know,

Sincerely,

Wendy Abshire

-- 


Wendy Schreiber-Abshire

Meteorologist/Senior Project Manager

P.O. Box 3000, Boulder, CO 80307-3000
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